
 

 

Network Traffic, Street Lighting and  
Transportation 
Eastern Division 

Dear Mr Walsh 
 
UPPER NEWTOWNARDS ROAD, BELFAST – PROPOSED ACCESSIBLE 
PARKING BAYS. 
 
Following a request for accessible parking bays in the Ballyhackamore area, we carried 
out a number of surveys which indicated that there is a high demand for parking at this 
location which may create difficulties for blue badge holders. 
 
Consequently, it is considered that it may be beneficial to introduce 2no. accessible 
parking bays in this area, one in the layby in the vicinity of Castleview Terrace and the 
other in the service road in the vicinity of Eastleigh Drive.  
 
The proposed bays will be subject to a waiting restriction of ‘Monday to Friday, 8am to 
6pm, 2 hours, No Return within 1 hour’.  
 
I have attached plans showing our proposals for your information. 
 
I would be grateful if you could confirm that the Council has considered this matter and 
is content with the proposal.  

 
Yours sincerely 
Jim McGarry 
Traffic Manager 
Traffic Management 1 

 
 
 
Mr John Walsh 
Chief Executive  
Belfast City Council  
24-26 Adelaide Street  
BELFAST  
BT2 8GB  
 
OfficeoftheChiefExecutive@BelfastCity.gov.uk 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
Annexe 7  
Castle Buildings  
Stormont Estate  
Belfast  
BT4 3SQ 
 
Tel:0300 200 7899 
Textphone:028 9054 0022 
Email: Traffic.Eastern@infrastructure-ni.gov.uk 
Website: www.infrastructure-ni.gov.uk 
 
Being Dealt with By: G. Stevenson 
Direct Line: (028) 9262 6676 
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